Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting December 12, 2016

Present: Bob Bell, Doug O'Clair, Chip Ball, Sandy Sonnichsen Gordon Bartlett, Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m.

- Check reports were reviewed and signed
- The Board discussed a grant writing class that will be held in Claremont. Sandy Sonnichsen has agreed to go to the class. Sandy has a lot of experience in wring grants.
- Gordon Bartlett stated people are bringing ashes to the transfer station. Sometimes
 the ashes are still hot and Gordon said he feels it is unsafe. Cindy will write a sign
 stating the transfer station will no longer accept ashes.
- The Board discussed a trailer that is parked on a town right away. It is difficult for the highway department to maintain the road. Cindy will write a letter requesting the resident move the trailer.
- Cindy stated the tax software will be updated. The cost is \$975.00. The cost will be added to the tax collectors budget.
- Cindy sated she filled out a grant to NH The Beautiful to cover 20% of a new or used canister for the transfer satiation. One of the canisters is out of service and cannot be fixed.

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.